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Police investigate traffic accident in Malaita Province  

 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Auki, Malaita Province are 

investigating a traffic accident occurred at Dala in North Malaita on 12 September 2019. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Superintendent Solomon Sisimia 

says, “In the morning of 12 September 2019 a three ton truck loaded with passengers travelling to 

Auki was involved in a traffic accident on the Dala South Hill road.”  

 

 “The vehicle was travelling in a southerly direction to Auki whilst a bicycle loaded with two 

passengers was travelling northerly direction. The bicycle was travelling so fast down the hill on the 

left lane against the upcoming traffic.” 

 

Superintendent Sisimia explains: “Police from Malu’u in North Malaita who were on their way to Auki 

met up with the accident and assisted the victims to Kilu’ufi Hospital.” 

 

“Police helped to establish dialogue between the victims’ family members and established a peaceful 

settlement between the two parties through a compensation payment. I call on both parties to refrain 

from doing anything that will break the law but allow the police to deal with the matter,” says PPC 

Sisimia. 

 

 

//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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